GRANDVIEW HEIGHTS FALL 2020

Community League Memberships

Reminder that the Community League Membership drive is on-line this year. If you have not already purchased your membership, please visit https://efcl.org/membership-purchase/

Membership Benefits include:

- * exclusive access to Grandview's tennis courts
- * enjoy free skating on outdoor League rinks across the city
- * participate in indoor and outdoor youth soccer programs
- * rent our **community hall** for your personal events
- * enjoy fun social events
- * support financing our league, facilities and amenities
- * **Discount** at City of Edmonton Recreation Centres
 - 20% on adult, family, child, and youth/senior Annual Memberships
 - 15% on our already discounted multi admission pass (5+ visits)
 - 20% off an on-going monthly membership

Questions? Contact Gloria Lopez, membership director, at membership@grandviewcommunity.ca

Flu Shot Clinic

Lansdowne Pharmacy will once again be providing free flu shots for Grandview residents. Everyone 6 years of age and older is eligible. Flu shots will be available at the community hall on Sunday, October 18 from 12:30 - 2:30 p.m. Please bring your Alberta Health Care Card and wear a mask. Do not attend if you have a fever, runny nose or feel unwell.

Infill Survey

If you have not already filled out the infill survey, please click on this survey link in order to participate in this information gathering process. https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/L2TCB8Y

The second survey is for **residents living adjacent to new builds.**

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/L2ZFCY7

The goals of gathering this information include:

1. Ensuring that all residents are aware of the existing regulations governing the building of infills.

GRANDVIEW HEIGHTS FALL 2020

- 2. Determining to what extent residents are aware of the 'new build' application process specifically how neighbours to a new build can provide input.
- 3. Gathering ideas on how the community league AND Grandview Heights residents can be more involved in the process of approving permits for infills.
- 4. Gathering ideas on how, as a community, we can communicate with realtors and developers to provide input during the very early planning stages of infill building.
- 5. Providing cohesive feedback, on behalf of the entire community, to the city on ways that this process can be improved.

If you have a neighbour who does not subscribe to the newsletter or know of someone who does not have internet access, please contact Margaret Fisher at margaret@eyeofthebird.com and she will provide a paper copy.

Halloween

Alberta Health Services has released Halloween guidelines to keep children safe during Covid. Please visit https://www.alberta.ca/halloween-during-covid19.aspx for more information. AHS also has printable posters to indicate if your house will be participating in handing out treats to the little ghosts and goblins this year. Unfortunately, there will be no community Halloween party this year due to Covid. Hopefully we will be able to revisit this Grandview tradition next year!

Seniors Home Support Program

The Edmonton Seniors Coordinating Council (ESCC) runs a Seniors Home Supports Program. This program gives Edmonton Seniors 55+ the opportunity to receive referrals to vetted businesses and service providers offering snow removal, housekeeping, home repair & yard maintenance. Contact Barbara Newell, Southwest Home Supports Coordinator at 780-860-2931 or visit their website http://www.seniorshomesupports.com

Rink Shed Construction

Construction on the new rink shed is now complete. Special thanks to Lindsay Smith (former facilities director) and Bill Marshall (new facilities director) for leading this project. A call went out for volunteers and the following community residents graciously offered their time; Brian Choma, Norm Chwaklinski, Chris Gibson, Dustin Hubenig, Graeme Lummer, Dave Smith & Yvonne Todd. Sandra Marin brought lunches and Brian Skutle did the electrical work. Thanks everyone!

GRANDVIEW HEIGHTS FALL 2020

Community League Contacts

Name	Position	E-mail
Shannon Marchand	President	grandviewheightspresident@gmail.com
Vacant	Vice-President	
Anish Neupane	Treasurer	anish.neupane@gmail.com
Jill Keeble	Secretary	keeblemail@me.com
Bill Marshall	Facilities Director	marshallbill1@gmail.com
Roisin McCabe	Newsletter Editor	grandviewnewsletter@gmail.com
Jennie Keeble	Social Director	keeblejennie@gmail.com
Gabriela Iordache	Hall Rental	HallRentals@grandviewcommunity.ca
Joanne Huinink	Soccer Coordinator	grandviewheightssoccer@gmail.com
Gloria Lopez	Membership Director	gplopezo@gmail.com
Lori Kraus	Civics Director	mlkraus@telus.net
Margaret Fisher	Civics Director	margaret@eyeofthebird.com
Christian Chow	Website	christian@cchow.ca
Cam Brown	U of A Liaison	cam.brown@shaw.ca
Phillip Butterfield	Casino	unibb@telus.net
Sea Taubner	Tennis Director	Staubner@hotmail.com
Treena Swanston	Program Director	treena.swanston@gmail.com
Sheri Perozni	School Liaison	chinooksc@yahoo.ca